
 
 

Crown Valley Traffic Relief Project 
 

PROJECT UPDATE 
 

As SDG&E relocations near completion, 
construction to widen road has resumed 

 

After a delay of several months, SDG&E has made significant progress recently in relocating its facilities.  The 
status update for the SDG&E relocations is as follows: 
 

• South side of Crown Valley Parkway west of Marguerite – substantially complete 
• North side of Crown Valley Parkway west of Marguerite – complete with the exception of one street 

light near Dr. Guavara Way. 
• Crown Valley Parkway east of Marguerite – completion scheduled for the end of October 

 
On September 12, the City’s contractor, All American Asphalt, resumed work on the widening improvements 
to Crown Valley Parkway.  Today they will begin pouring for the new curb and gutter on the south side of 
Crown Valley Parkway.  The traffic signal subcontractor resumed work on September 14 and is making 
preparations for the placement of new traffic signal poles. 
 
The updated schedule is as follows: 
 
Eastbound Widening (south side of Crown Valley Parkway) 
 

• September – October: pour curb and sidewalk; pave new lane; traffic signal modifications. 
• November – January: landscaping and lighting 

 
Westbound Widening (north side of Crown Valley Parkway) 
 

• October – December: clearing; demolition; grading; walls and structures; storm drains 
• January – February: pour curb and sidewalk; pave new westbound lane 
• March – May:  landscaping and lighting 

 
Median Improvements 
 

• February – March: clearing; demolition; grading; storm drains 
• April:   pour median curb; stamped concrete 
• May – June:  landscaping and lighting 

 

Every effort will be made to minimize impacts to residents, businesses and motorists throughout this and 
all phases of construction.  Due to unforeseen operational factors or inclement weather, these dates and 

times may change. 

 

 
 

 
 

The City of Mission Viejo reminds motorists to please drive with extra caution and reduce speeds while traveling through construction work zones.  
Individuals with sensory disabilities can obtain this document in an alternate format by contacting  

the Information Hotline at (949) 470-8494 or through the California Relay System (800) 735-2929 
 

To be added to our distribution list or for more information regarding this project,  
log on to www.crownvalleyparkway.com or  

call the Information Hotline at (949) 470-8494.
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